

### JORDANS VILLAGE COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER April 2021

www.jordansvillage.co.uk

It's a bumper issue this month, and as the first step on the "roadmap out of Lockdown" has been achieved - dare we say it - we are able to start looking forward to some events again!

Coming up this weekend is some (socially distanced) Easter fun with a Raffle in aid of the Store on Saturday afternoon, and the Great Jordans Easter Egg Hunt on Sunday afternoon! Scroll down for details...

Gardening has been a massive boom industry during the Lockdown, and Jordans Horticultural Society has been very busy in their gardens, setting up a new Instagram page, organising a Plant Sale for 15th May, and planting away in preparation for the Flower and Produce Show which will take place on 5th September.

We've also got a couple of fascinating articles about Jordans; one from Bob Fetter, recalling his memories of the Village in the 1930s, and another from Jo Bell about Charles Lagus and Nick Broomfield's connection with the village. Thanks for sending them in!

Chris Jenkins, Editor estateoffice@jordansvillage.co.uk

#### IN THIS ISSUE

- Picture of the Month
- Easter weekend in Jordans
- Jordans Village Store
- <u>Jordans Horticultural Society</u>
- <u>Jordans Village School</u>
- <u>JET plants Snowdrops</u>
- Bench for Sale
- Jordans Tennis Club
- Friends' Corner
- Memories of Jordans from Maryland
- <u>Uncle Chunk / Charles Lagus</u>
- Paws for Thought
- <u>Cassa Messervy</u>
- <u>Fish-n-Chips New Times</u>
- Events Calendar
- FOLLOW JORDANS VILLAGE on FACEBOOK
- FOLLOW JORDANS VILLAGE on TWITTER
- f FOLLOW VILLAGE STORE on FACEBOOK

## Picture of the Month



Above: The hanging baskets and floral displays outside the Estate office are in full bloom



### **Easter Weekend in Jordans!**

Well what a wonderful surprise to be writing about events that ARE happening rather than those that are not!

#### **Grand Easter Raffle**

#### Saturday 3rd April @ 2pm

Come along at 2pm this Saturday and meet outside the shop for the **Grand Easter Raffle** draw!

Are you the lucky winner of the fantastic chocolate egg created by local chocolatier AUBERGE DU CHOCOLATE, one of the pretty decorated eggs in the hamper or the fun Easter rabbit?!?!

Social distancing will be observed and I am sure there will be a small chocolate egg for all who join us!

Thank you to all who have supported this venture to raise additional funds for our wonderful shop so that we can begin making some visions for the future a reality.

However if by chance you haven't already bought your tickets it is not too late! Tickets are priced at £1.50 each or at the bargain price of 5 for £5, and will be on sale right up until 1pm on Easter Saturday! Don't miss out on your chance to win and - just as significant - your opportunity to support our shop.

### The Great Jordans Easter Egg Hunt

#### Easter Sunday 4th April between 2pm and 4pm

Wow it's really going to happen! Meet on the Green outside the shop just before 2pm to take part.

Please come armed with your smart phone - hard copies available too - and a pen and some paper (just big enough to write down some letters).

This is for everyone young and old, and please be assured social distancing requirements will be observed throughout.

If by chance you already have plans for Easter Sunday afternoon there is an even bigger hunt over in Seer Green on Easter Saturday. For further information about either 'Great Easter Egg Hunt' please contact Ali on 07803 139079, or <a href="mailto:corkswd@btinternet.com">corkswd@btinternet.com</a>

#### Ali Cork



## Jordans Village Community Store

Following the distribution of reports and summary financial accounts for the Annual Members Meeting (AMM), I can report that no comments or requests for further information were received from members. Therefore, in line with the temporary approval process due to Covid restrictions, the reports will be accepted as a true record for the reporting period.

Phil Hughes, Chair, JVCS



## News from Jordans Horticultural Society

"Gardens and gardening make us feel better – that's a fact – and the real magic is that anyone, anywhere can enjoy their healing power" says the Royal Horticultural Society. Here at the Jordans Horticultural Society we've got a host of events and ideas this year to help you enjoy the healing power of gardening.

#### PLANT SALE SATURDAY 15th MAY

The plant sale is back – if you are sowing seeds or dividing plants please keep some aside to donate to the sale. Everything welcome – indoor and outdoor, annuals, perennials, shrubs, vegetables, herbs...

Please bring donated plants 9.00am – 10.30am. Then a cash sale will take place 11.00am – 1.00pm. On the Green.

#### FREE SUNFLOWER SEEDLINGS FOR YOUNG GARDENERS

We're adding a new category to the September Flower and Produce Show – the tallest sunflower! If you are under 18 collect a sunflower seedling from the Plant Sale, nurture it and see how tall you get it to grow.

# • FLOWER AND PRODUCE SHOW Sunday 5th September – SAVE THE DATE!

This is the event to celebrate your success in the garden, show off your creativity and win some prizes. The spirit of the Jordans Flower and Produce Show is about having a go and

friendly competition. Pick up some plants at the May sale and do your magic.

#### <u>PLANTLIFE'S</u> #NoMowMay

To help wildlife in our garden, we are supporting <u>Plantlife's Every Flower Counts</u> campaign by not mowing our lawns during May (and longer). Amongst other environmental benefits, allowing the plants in your lawn to flower provides vital food for insects. This citizen action project from <u>Plantlife</u> is helping to understand the benefit of lawn plants by encouraging you to not mow and take part in their flower count

https://www.plantlife.org.uk/everyflowercounts/

Join us by leaving a section or your whole lawn unmown for the whole of May!

### • FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM <u>@jordans horticultural society</u>

We'll be regularly posting gardening tips and sharing our joy of gardening. Hashtag us to share the progress of your sunflowers and the flowing grasses and flowers in your lawn!

News from Jordans Village School



### JORDANS SCHOOL



A Small School with a Big Heart, guiding our children to becoming kind and courageous citizens

#### Spring Term

Dear Village Friends,

What a unique term we have had! After setting up the school for more social distancing and extra safety measures in January, we then went into lockdown. Our school remained open for children of key worker parents and to challenge us further, we had a water leak causing extensive damage to one of the classrooms. Fortunately, our amazing staff team rallied round and within a day we were up and running with a new classroom set up in the hall and remote learning online for all of our pupils at home.

Our parent community has really been tested, juggling their work and family commitments and home learning for their children, all within the constraints of a lockdown; we are in awe of how dedicated they have been, supporting their children's learning at home. At Jordans School, we are really proud of 'All learning together'- our staff team keep up to date with the latest educational research and we celebrate with the children how we are all 'growing our brains' learning something new each day. Setting up an online learning platform and delivering live and recorded lessons was indeed a very steep learning curve but one we soon got into the groove of with many furny moments along the way. Our Friday discos with the children at school and at home all dancing together via our Google Classroom were a great way to still feel part of a school community together. We are so lucky at Jordans to have such passionate and creative teachers who created engaging and imaginative lessons and videos online whilst still running their key worker classes too. Our very caring support staff team stepped up, leading group sessions and offering their help where needed.

On 8th March, all our children returned, happy and smiling, delighted to be back spending time with their friends again and enjoying the routine of school life. We continue to follow the covid safety measures and risk assessments with class bubbles, staggered drop offs and extra hygiene measures. Although we take it all in our stride, we cannot wait to get back to more whole school and community working again.

We send you, our village friends our most sincere gratitude for supporting us at Jordans School. We know that as many of our families come from outside of the village you see extra people and traffic on our school days. Thank you for making us all feel welcome and a part of the community. Your waves, smiles, kind phone calls and emails mean such a lot to us. Here's hoping we can all get together soon for another tea party in the school hall again.

Warmest Regards, Mrs Holly Swain Headteacher

Below is a little look into our Spring Term at Jordans School this year:





## JET plants snowdrops around the Green

I am sure you will be pleased to hear that Jordans Environment Trust (JET) has managed to obtain 300 double and single snowdrops "in the green" and their trustees have planted them on the Village Green in early March.

JET has done so much to improve the natural environment around Jordans - if you'd like to become a member of or make a donation to the village's own environmental charity, then please contact Dawn Franklin <a href="mailto:dawn@brandright.com">dawn@brandright.com</a>.

Thank you JET!









## Jordans Tennis Club

We are pleased to announce that the tennis court has just been re-surfaced. We managed to get this done

just as we venture out of lockdown and are allowed to pick up our tennis rackets again. The court wont pe painted until the beginning June to allow the tarmac to cure. Temporary lines have been painted and it is available to use. This means for some players, the excuse of bad bounces have been eliminated for a few years! Your balls will get very dirty so suggest you use old ones for the time being. We will be monitoring the temperature because if it gets too hot then the court cannot be used in these early weeks.

#### **David Wooster**



## **Bench for Sale**

Having recently installed two new memorial benches on the Green, we have a spare bench available.

It needs a little restoration but is perfectly useable as it stands. It has wrought iron supports painted black and timber planks form the seat and back. Offers of £70 or above will be accepted and the proceeds will go toward village upkeep. Please apply to the Estate Office, 01494 875177 or <a href="mailto:estateoffice@jordansvillage.co.uk">estateoffice@jordansvillage.co.uk</a>



## Friends' Corner

by Bob Redpath

**Jordans Meeting House** 

#### **Meetings for Worship**

The Jordans Meeting House has been closed for in-person meetings during lockdown. It has not yet been decided whether to re-open the Jordans Meeting House during April; the earliest date would be Sunday 18th April. For further information contact Adrienne Midgley. (01753 889581 or adriennemidgley@hotmail.com)

#### **Zoom Meetings for Worship**

During April there will be a Zoom Meeting for Worship each Sunday commencing at 10:30am and lasting an hour, followed by a 'bridge' for further discussion about themes that arise during the meeting. There is also a chance to chat socially via Zoom. If you are a newcomer and wish to attend the Zoom meeting for the first time, please contact Ann Floyd (ann@quakersintheworld.org or telephone 01494 874273).

#### **Junior Jordans Sunday School**

Junior Jordans (Quaker Sunday School) will continue to be suspended during the lockdown. However, if the Meeting House re-opens during April, this may change. Please contact David Matthews for further information. (07779 251107 or davidmthemba@gmail.com)

#### Douglas and Jenny Butterfield Zoom Meeting for Worship

Douglas and Jenny Butterfield would like to invite you to a virtual Meeting for Worship at their house, which is on Zoom during lockdown. The meeting will be held on Friday 2nd April at 10:30am for about 40 minutes with fellowship afterwards. If you want to join us you would be most welcome. Please contact Douglas by email <a href="mailto:douglasbutterfield13@gmail.com">douglasbutterfield13@gmail.com</a> to be sent the Zoom link for this meeting.

Mary-Anne Hall writes: it is thought that Quakers met in the Chilterns in each other's homes as early as 1655. We know that they met in Old Jordans Farm before Jordans Meeting House was built in 1688. Some notable early Quakers, such as Thomas Ellwood, Isaac Penington and William Penn, lived in the area and are buried in Jordans Meeting House burial ground. So Quakers were connected with Jordans centuries before the founding of Jordans Village. If you're intrigued to know more about the ideals being discussed and lived out by those who met at Old Jordans in the 17th century, as well as about the early Quaker movement throughout England, the following course may be for you.

#### Radical Spirituality: the early history of the Quakers

This free course, run by Lancaster University and Woodbrooke Quaker Study Centre, is

available on <a href="https://www.futurelearn.com/courses/quakers">https://www.futurelearn.com/courses/quakers</a>. Those who attended last year recommended this course and there is a chance to catch it again. The course will be repeated starting on 26 April and lasting three weeks, although you can study at your own pace. The introduction says "By the end of the course, you will be able to understand the beginnings of the Quaker movement and explain its key ideas and radical nature and be able to reflect on the consequences of Quaker spirituality."

#### Glenthorne Quaker Zoom meetings for worship

Georgina Wright writes: at the start of the pandemic, an old schoolfriend of mine from Oxford rang me to tell me that Terry Winterton, the warden of the Glenthorne Quaker Guest House and Conference Centre in Grasmere, was holding daily Meetings for Worship on Zoom at 9:15am each day except Sunday. The Centre had closed for lockdown, but a Friend from Colthouse Meeting had a Zoom subscription, so Terry and this Friend decided to send a link to those on their contact lists and by the end of the day had 18 people saying they would join. News of this spread and gradually the meeting grew to have members from across the country and beyond, even as far away as Philadelphia and the Orkneys.

So I emailed Terry and started to go to the Zoom Meetings for Worship each morning. I was not sure what to expect and did not know what the technology would bring. How would Silence be in a virtual sense? Was it possible to 'sit' virtually with other people? I just came with an open heart and mind and it has been the most wonderful and enriching experience.

(Ed. Note: Glenthorne Meetings for Worship take place each day except Sunday, starting at 9:15am and ending at 9:35am. Readers seeking further information should contact Terry Winterton at <a href="mailto:terryglenthorne@gmail.com">terryglenthorne@gmail.com</a>)

We are so fortunate to live in Jordans, as I always feel the Silence that has been held and listened to at the Meeting House makes a space around us here in the village. What has been so interesting about the Zoom meetings is that the Silence can be held onto too as can the deep listening that is so special in a Quaker meeting. We have been living through a new and very challenging time: I did not expect to meet new people in such a way and to share this unique experience together has, for me, been such an important part of this year.



### Memories of Jordans - all the way from Maryland

### by Bob Fetter

It's great when out of the blue you hear from a resident of the past, whose memories tie in with some other facts you've learned and start to paint a vivid picture of the Village in the past — it's a bit like time travelling! Bob Fetter, who currently lives in Maryland, sent some of his memories of the village between 1937-8 and I've also included some correspondence between us which added to the story. I wonder if Bob is one of the children in the image above? I really hope Bob manages to find his movie of the 1937/8 "Village Festival", which must be the summer fair? If he sends us a copy I will be sure to publish it here - Ed.

#### 9th March 2021 - message from Bob Fetter to Jordans Estate Office

"This is an expanded message I attempted to share via one of the Jordans website, which your computer overlord wisely ejected. Jordans Memories: Along with my parents Frank and Polly Fetter, and my younger brother Tom, I was a Jordans resident between September 1937 and September 1938. Our family rented two different houses, Home Base and Kowai.

I was a student at Long Dene School; there I learned to read and much more. There was a map of the British Empire prominently displayed on the school room wall...to which our teacher made references with a pointer. There was much history covered that year, including Guy Fawkes, the Rosetta Stone, Napoleon (Corsica, Elba, Waterloo, and St. Helena)...and farther back, The Hundred Years War, Joan of Arc, King John, The Magna Carta, King Richard, William the Conqueror...and then King Alfred letting the farm woman's Cakes Burn...while he was busy planning a battle.

We also had wonderful adventures and hikes many afternoons. During the year, we camped at Winch Bottom Farm a few miles away. I still have my essays...and a copy of the

song we sang about Napoleon's misadventures in Russia. We studied Algebra and French.

There were community events to watch: Cricket Matches

I did not return to Jordans again until 1985...and then later visited maybe twice more during my wife Susie's and my travels in England the next few years. [Later I met a woman from Jordans (Ricky and Emma Newell's younger sister) when we both happened to stay at the Quaker Guest House in Seattle, Washington State...maybe in 2009.]

In 2007, after I attended the FWCC Triennial in Dublin, I spent two days in Kendal, admiring the Quaker Tapestry displays. David Redpath, who provided the weavings for the tapestries, had been another of my schoolmates at Long Dene.

I see now there is a Jordans official named Redpath, as well as another named Jenkins.

Anne Jenkins was a Jordans resident our family knew years ago. Many fond memories..."

#### **Bob Fetter**

Broadmead Community, Cockeysville, Maryland, U.S.A.

#### 10th March 2021 - message from Jordans Estate Office to Bob Fetter

"Hello Bob, and many thanks for getting in touch!

Home Base is now called Alwin, located on Green East Road close to the cricket hut. You might be interested to read an article written by Giles Cooper, a former chair of JVL. You can download a copy from our website or by clicking here.

On page 8, Giles notes that in the winter months, before WWII, baseball was played on the Green on Sunday afternoons and was introduced by Dr Maurice Bevan-Brown, a New Zealander, known as BB for short, and a medical psychologist. The "Home Base" was close to the cricket shelter .... which surely explains why this house closest to it was named Home Base! Unless you know better? Read more about Dr Bevan-Brown on Wikipedia. The Wikipedia article on Dr Bevan-Brown says that he "maintained 30 acres (12.1 hectares) of native bush at Kowai" – this must be why the house now called Chalky Field Cottage on Seer Green Lane was formerly known as Kowai, where you also lived?! Did you know Maurice Bevan-Brown?

Ann Jenkins is still living here and is now known as Ann Lenox; she lives at Twitchell's End on Twitchell's Lane – an interesting art-deco building.

Cecily Redpath serves as the Quaker Representative on our Management Committee, and her husband Bob writes the Quaker column in the newsletter (although I think they are

unrelated to the Redpaths you mention)."

#### **Chris Jenkins**

#### 18th March 2021 - message from Bob Fetter to Jordans Estate Office

"There are more in the way of photos which my brother Tom Fetter may have in Vermont and/or which I have here "someplace" here in Maryland. Ideal items to send along for your Village archives might include copies of our parents' Home Movies from that 1937-38 year, which include scenes from a Village Festival near the Mayflower Barn. These films have been transferred first from 16 mm to Videotape and then to DVD's.

With regard to the references you shared, I quickly scanned the Bevan-Brown Wikipedia writeup which was most interesting. I only knew he was our landlord for both Home Base and Kowai...I knew nothing about his most interesting career...or his bringing Baseball to The Green at Jordans. I do remember watching a game, as my father had been recruited to play in one of the baseball games...a variation from the customary cricket matches we would also watch on The Green.

Printing and reading quickly Giles Cooper's Reminiscences about his Jordans Childhood, there was one thing which quickly caught my attention was his references to the Cold Winters in the Late 1930's. I would not be able to find these letters easily...as they would be good to send you for the Village Archives...I recall in the letters my mother received in 1938-39-40 from various Jordans residents the references to the freezing conditions in those winters.

There is more I could try to share....with my memories only a selective, brief snapshot from the perspective of a very young person. I do recall receiving Now We Are Six on my Sixth Birthday in October 1937.

Here are more random, quickly coming to mind memories: I also remember at Long Dene School our teacher telling us that we would have a new pupil joining us the next day....and we were to be especially nice to Millicent, as she was a Refugee from Czechoslovokia. I also remember a Fund-Raising event for the Spanish Republicans, where there would be a prize if I could throw a ball and knock over one or more standing objects...which was beyond my skill level. No prize, but my Penny went towards the cause. At the Village Store my favourite purchase was a two-layer iced cookie with a face which if you squeezed it, the icing came out of the eyes and mouth. Can't forget the invitations for Tea...and Marmite, which I then avoided, but now occasionally purchase here in USA, as this provides me a "Jordans Nostalgia Fix. That was a wonderful year!"

Bob Fetter, Broadmead Community, Cockeysville, Maryland, U.S.A.



## **Uncle Chunk/Charles Lagus**

Uncle Chunk used to live in Jordans with his second wife Mona, who came from Mauritius. They lived at Easdale in Puers Lane, now called 'The Wood' and home to the Tadman family. Chunk is the nickname that the controversial documentary film maker Nick Broomfield gave his uncle, Charles Lagus, on his mother's side. Lagus, who is a professional wildlife photographer, travelled the world with David Attenborough whilst making Zoo Quest. He also taught at The National Film School in later years.

Broomfield's latest film, 'My Father and Me', was broadcast on BBC 2 on March 20th. In his film he turns the camera on himself examining his family tree and his relationship with his father Maurice Broomfield. Maurice was a renowned British industrial photographer who took pictures of the factory's of post war Britain. As a child Broomfield was close to his uncle Chunk and Aunt Biddy, his first wife, and used to like to visit them as they always had animals to play with. In Broomfield's film there is some archive footage of his uncle with Aunt Biddy visiting them at home, where they had a traditional gypsy caravan. There is also footage of his uncle and aunt with a flying squirrel and Benjamin, a three month old Malaysian Honey Bear he had rescued keeping him in his London flat for 8 years before giving him to Bristol Zoo after he became too big. Lagus used to walk Benjamin on Hampstead Heath and on one occasion a woman shouted out to him "Your dog has got rickets"!

Broomfield was a regular visitor to Jordans when his uncle Chunk lived there, but in the late 1980's they moved to Mauritius. I have known Broomfield since I was 12 years old. We both went to Sidcot a co-educational boarding school in the Mendip hills of Somerset. In 2018 he visited me at Woodside as he wanted to rummage through my school

memorabilia. We both experienced being very homesick whilst at Sidcot, which is something he mentions in his film.

'My Father and Me' contains some remarkable footage of the now lost era of post war industrial Britain. However, Broomfield thought that his fathers pictures glamourized the lives of the workers and glorified their lives. His father however did not approve of some of his son's films finding them too confrontational. All this is revealed in the film along with interviews with close family and friends. It is a captivating story and well worth a watch. My Father and Me can now be viewed on BBC iPlayer.

#### Jo Bell

#### Back to top



## Paws for Thought

#### **Acorn Kennels Closes**

I was surprised to hear that Acorn Kennels, in Narcot Lane, has closed permanently. This apparently was not due to a lack of revenue during the Covid pandemic, but because they decided to sell their land. Now there are banks of earth all around the perimeter and new high fencing. One can no longer see the old cages in which the greyhounds were kept by the previous owners to Acorn Kennels. It was a popular kennel, so their closure means that a lot of dog owners will be looking for new boarding and day care facilities.

Finding a kennel that you feel your dog will be happy to board in is not easy. Most dogs in my experience do not like kennels, and if they look at you with pleading eyes and try to get back in the car when arriving at a kennel, they obviously do not like being in one and it can be a heart rendering experience. Now there is the added worry of security since dog theft is

increasing all the time. Kennels all over the country have been targeted in the last year.

Every day, pictures are posted on social media showing photographs of dogs that have been stolen. Losing your dog must be like losing a child, and something you cannot get over. One cannot afford to take chances, or to let your dog out of your sight. Recently I heard a story about how two women in a car stopped someone walking a dog, claiming to be police. They then tried to unclip the dog from its collar and take it.

However, there are other alternatives to kennels, such as leaving your pet with friends or family. Or there are pet-sitters that will come and live in your home. This has an advantage as your pet will be in a familiar environment. Home boarding is another possibility, were people take dogs into their own home. However, it has been a legal requirement since 2018 for Home Boarders to be licensed by their local council. A list of licensed boarders can be found on your council website. A star rating is given as with boarding kennels, 5 stars being the highest.

An informative and thorough guide as to what to look for and what questions to ask about these establishments can be found on <a href="www.bluecross.org.uk">www.bluecross.org.uk</a> under 'How to find a good pet sitter'.

Wishing all villagers and doggies a Happy Easter. And remember to keep all chocolate out of the reach of your dog, dark chocolate being the most poisonous for dogs!

Jo Bell

Back to top



## Cassa Messervy

Cassa, our Parish Church Vicar, is leaving after almost 7 years here to take up the position of Rector of a Benefice that is fortunately not far from here.

As she climbs up the ladder in our Diocese I think how lucky we have been that she chose to start her journey with us, a small parish in South Buckinghamshire.

I chaired a Zoom meeting of community groups in Jordans recently and without exception the appreciation of Cassa's presence in our village rang out.

It might be volunteering in the shop, coming to the Village Fair, joining the Nursery School for Christmas and Easter Celebrations, instigating 'Living Well in the Golden Years' aimed at the 'seniors' or 'Engage' for the 'juniors', coming over to join us at our wonderful Centenary Celebrations, The Picture House, Village Lunches or the Rotary tea - Cassa was there. The moment at 'The Greatest Auction' in October 2018, raising funds for the Centenary Celebrations, when Cassa won the dramatic bidding for the Village Hall's much loved Bechstein grand piano will never be forgotten!

Her engaging smile, enthusiasm and genuine love of community life in Jordans always shone out and will be long remembered.

Cassa, as our Vicar, as our inspiration, as our friend - we will miss you.

#### Ali Cork

Back to top

## Fish-and-Chips



## **Events Calendar**

At last! The events calendar is back!

## Grand Easter Raffle

Saturday 3rd April @ 2pm

Village Green opposite the Store

### The Great Jordans Easter Egg Hunt

Sunday 4th April from 2pm to 4pm

Village Green opposite the Store

#### Plant Sale

Saturday 15th May

Village Green

#### Music on the Green

Sunday 11th July

Village Green

(Subject to lockdown rules allowing this event to go ahead)

#### Flower & Produce Show

#### Sunday 5th September

Village Hall

### **Regular Events in the Jordans Village Hall**

We expect regular events and activities to re-start after the Lockdown is lifted.

#### Yoga

### Mondays Weekly 8 pm - 9:30 pm

Contact Georgina Wright

georginaw29@icloud.com | 01494 874552 or 07946 382570

### Tai Chi / Qi Gong

#### Thursdays Weekly 6 pm & 7 pm classes

Contact Keith Fensom

keith.fensom@gmail.com | 07787 224823 | www.yangshengtaichi.com

### The Jolly Quaker pop-up Pub

### 1st Friday Monthly (excluding August and January)

Contact Chris Waymouth

c.waymouth@btinternet.com | Tel: 07831 309379

#### Jordans Picture House

### 2nd Friday & some Tuesdays and Sundays Monthly (Autumn - Spring)

Contact Alan Sealy

alan@janetsealypartnership.com | 01494 873205 | www.jordanspicturehouse.co.uk

#### **Lunch Club**

#### Thursdays, 1pm in the Village Hall

Dates TBC

Back to top